Freedom of Information Act 2000 – free entitlement for three and four-year-olds
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked for:
Local Authority Funding for free entitlement for three and four-year-olds

Financial year 2018/19

Please provide information about whether any contingency was planned in the Early Years Block for the Financial Year 2018/19 including the amount of any contingency planned.

Answer:

Yes there was budgeted contingency and are as follows:

3 and 4 year old funding £870,051

2 year old funding £707,824


Please provide information about any underspend in the early years block for three and four-year-old places in 2018/19 and the amount of any underspend.

Nil


Please provide information about any overspend in the early years block for three and four-year-old places in 2018/19 and the amount of any overspend.

3 and 4 year old funding was overspent by £700.


Please provide information about agreed actions relating to any underspend in the early years block for three and four-year-old places in 2018/19.

Not applicable


Please provide information about agreed actions relating to any overspend in the early years block for three and four-year-old places in 2018/19.

Not applicable

Financial year 2019/20

Please provide information about whether any contingency was planned in the Early Years Block for the Financial Year 2019/20 including the amount of any contingency planned.

Yes there was budgeted contingency and are as follows:

3 and 4 year old funding £1,853,623.31

2 year old funding £153,303.80


Please provide information on what calculations were made in planning this contingency budget.

The DFE’s Indicative 3 and 4 year old budget allocation is based on the previous two years January census i.e. January 2017 and January 2018 census. 
The budgeted 2019/20 participation numbers is an estimate. 
Any difference between the participation assumed in the DFE’s budget allocation and our estimated actual participation for 2019-20 is classified as contingency.
The final 3 and 4 year old allocation for financial year 2019/20 (based on January 2019 and January 2020 census) will be released by the DFE in July 2020 after we finalised our accounts in March 2020. 
The contingency set aside is therefore used to repay any over estimated allocation by the DFE.


Please provide information about any plans for any remaining unspent contingency budget at the end of the financial year.

The actual unspent contingency can only be determined when the DFE release the final budget allocation in July the following financial year. 
Any indicative budget in excess of actual budget will be clawed back by the DFE from our DSG Early Years Block

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


